Response by Freeport McMoRan Copper & Gold Inc to a report regarding its copper and gold mining operations in Mindanao – Philippines

In February 2009, the Working Group on Mining in the Philippines of the Ecumenical Council for Corporate Responsibility, a UK-based organization, published a report, “Mining in the Philippines:  Mining or Food?” The full report, along with case study summaries, is available here: http://www.eccr.org.uk/module-htmlpages-display-pid-52.html 

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Freeport McMoran, which is named in the report as part owner of the mine in question, to respond.   Its response follows:

23 Mar 2009

Ms Bauer:

Freeport-McMoRan Copper & Gold Inc. (Freeport) appreciates the opportunity to respond to Robert Goodland’s and Clive Wicks’ recent reports, Philippines: Mining or Food?  

The reports, and particularly Case Study 2 Copper and Gold Mining Zamboanga del Norte – Mindanao Island, contain several misstatements regarding our involvement in the project. Freeport and Phelps Dodge Corporation were not in any way associated with Philex operations in the 1990s or early 2000s. Freeport has not owned, and does not currently own, any interest in Philex Gold Inc. or Philex Mining Corporation.

Freeport has certain rights to participate in the Sibutad properties pursuant to the Earn-In Agreement dated October 3, 2007. The Earn-In Agreement gives Freeport’s Philippine subsidiary, PDEP, Inc., the right to acquire a partial interest in the Sibutad Properties upon completion of certain exploration obligations related to the properties. To date, PDEP, Inc. has not conducted any activities on the properties.

Freeport is a Supporting Company of the Extractive Industries Transparency Initiative, and is committed to best practices, including adherence to the International Council on Mining and Metals 10 principles of sustainable development and compliance with Philippine laws related to environmental conservation, indigenous peoples, and prevention of corrupt practices. Our environmental and social commitments and programs are detailed on our website, www.fcx.com.

If you have further questions, please don’t hesitate to ask.

Sincerely,

Bill Collier

Vice President-Communications

Freeport-McMoRan Copper & Gold Inc
